DERRY Conservation Commission
14 Manning St
Derry, NH 03038

The regular monthly meeting of the Derry Conservation Commission was held on 27 April,
commencing at 7PM, in the third floor meeting room of the Derry Municipal Center, J. Arruda, R.
Buzzanga, B.Ferrante, E. Sarcione, and D. Wiley present. B.Ferrante sitting as Chair and
E.Sarcione as Vice Chair as M.Ives and P. Dionne were away

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved as read.

REPORTS CHAIR

DES Wetlands Bureau Complaint File#2007-01505.57.5 No. Shore Rd. No follow up by us was
necessary. Residents invited back for follow up of Community Profile. We encourage and we
welcome your participation on April 29 from 7pm to8:30pm on the 3" floor of the Derry Municipal
Center. We had over 150 participants that voted on over 20 options at the Planning meeting. We
were informed of emergency work being done on SheldonRd.  Also the Acting Chair reported a
phone call from a concerned citizen about trees being cut down at The Broadview Farm

SITE PLAN REVIEW Anna Calabro, No.Shore Rd. Tax Map #56 lot#s 061-006, Hebert &
Associates.  After a long discussion with Mr. Wes Aspinwall about the sewer connection and the
catch basins and who would be responsible for the shared driveway, it was decided that another site
walk was in order when Ms. Ives, Chair and Mr. Dionne, Vice Chair would return from their work
down south we would do another site walk. The Commission voted, with Mr. Wiley abstained 4
yes 1 abstained» A date of 9 May at 8am was decided. Mr. Rick Buzzanga would like to see in the
new plans how the sewer will be hooked up as all on No.Shore Rd. are on a sewer line

COMMUNITY GARDEN EXPANSION PROJECT

Mr. D. Wiley said the lots are all but taken and that we have been slowed down because of the brush
removal and more brush has to be removed before we can move ahead. Mr. Paul Doolittle offered
his new brush machine. The Commission voted unanimously to pay up to $300 if any damage
occurred and the Commission would also pay for the fuel. There are no brush machines available as
everyone in town is renting them to clean up their yards after the December Ice Storm. Ms.
Sarcione said she would call farmer Phil to see if he could help us and then have him contact D.
Wiley as we have been working with Farmer Phil over this problem. Mr. Wiley also stated that he
would like Farmer Phil to send us a bill. All were in agreement

OTHER BUSINESS Ms. Ferrante reminded the T.V. audience that we are all volunteers and
anyone who would like to give us a hand over at Broadview Farm, to call Ms. Shelia Bodenrader at
Town Hall. Mr. Rick Buzzanga did go over to The Crows Diner and talked with the Derry Path
Finders and said he had a good time and that they are a nice group of people. Ellie Sarcione told
the Commission of the 4 wheeler that was using the Albert W. Doolittle Conservation Trail. This is
a posted NO TRAIL BIKES, NO HUNTING ete sign. She installed a new sign and will follow up
with Ms. Ferrante, sitting as Chair, about a letter being sent to the person on Adams Pond Rd. Also
discussed was the Cole Marsh area as the December Ice storm really did a lot of damage there, so
there is a great deal to be done over there. We all welcomed Mr. Paul Doolittle as our new
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alternate. The June 8% CPTA meeting may be changed to June 1 1® which will be discussed at
our May 11™ meeting

The meeting adjourned at 8:30PM

DRAFTED

Eleanor Sarcione, Secretary




